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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT 

 
 
The Company would like to clarify our results announcement published on 28 June 2011. 
 

 
We refer to our results announcement for the financial year ended 31 March 2011 (the 
“Announcement”) published on 28 June 2011. Capitalised terms used in this announcement 
shall have the same meaning as those defined in the Announcement, unless otherwise stated. 
 
After publication of  the Announcement, there were news articles concerning the clarity of  the 
Announcement in the paragraph of  Emphasis of  Matter on our certain licences which may be 
affected by the Mining Prohibition Law (the “MPL”). 
 
The Company would like to clarify that we have in total 21 mining and exploration licences 
under our concessions in Mongolia and we have 4 mining licences and 1 exploration licence 
which may be affected by the MPL as mentioned in the paragraph of Emphasis of Matter. 
Among the mineral properties currently valued at approximately HK$12,914 million, 4 out of 8 
mining licences which may be affected by the MPL namely, 2913A, 4322A, 11888A and 15289A. 
Upon our enquiry with the Mineral Resources Authority of Mongolia (the “MRAM”), the 
MRAM replied that the boundary lines of restricted areas as defined by MPL have not been 
determined nor announced to the public and we were also informed that we can continue to 
operate normally under the Minerals Law of Mongolia. Since the passing of the MPL on 16 July 
2009, our mining and exploration activities under our concessions are conducted as usual and 
have not been affected by the MPL. For shareholders’ information, none of our licences has 
been revoked by the Mongolia Government under the MPL as at 31 March 2011 and as at the 
date of this announcement. Shareholders please refer to note (9) of the Announcement for 
detailed information.   
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